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Dear Friends, Parents and Carers, 

I don’t know about you, but this week has 
seemed much shorter than previous weeks. 
Time is moving in a very strange way at the 
moment!  

This weekend, many families will be 
commemorating VE day. VE day, which 
stands for Victory in Europe Day, marked the 
end of World War II. Whether you are just 
observing a two minute silence at 11am on 
Friday; raising a toast at 3pm or going the 
whole hog and having a ‘Stay at Home Street 
Party’, I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday, we are told that announcements 
will be made by the Government regarding a 
possible plan to ease the Lockdown. We are 
told that these plans may include schools 
‘reopening’ in some form; however we will 
wait and see! If we do hear anything, be 
assured that we will move swiftly to ensure 
that parents are kept informed – so dust off 
that Parent Hub App just in case! 

In case things do change after the weekend, I 
would like to take this moment of calm to 
thank all my staff for the tremendous effort 
that they have put in every day, to ensure 
that the best learning, care and support is in 
place for the children of Alford Primary. 
Every day, the staff are preparing work, 
responding to emails, supervising 
keyworker’s children, running the 

operational bits and pieces from their homes 
- and in school! They have been working so 
hard; it is inspiring. I truly thank them and 
want to recognise that although school is 
‘closed’ it is actually far from that! 

I also want to take my hat off to the parents 
and carers at home. I’m trying to make sure 
that you all get a call from school, and when 
we speak, I am just warmed by the different 
stories of success: some stories of success 
with remote learning, but so many with 
stories of baking, building and activities that 
just wouldn’t have been possible if this time 
together hadn’t happened. 

This newsletter is a well done to everyone! 

Have an amazing weekend! 

Mrs Ross 
 
Each week we have asked 
the children to carry out 
an act of kindness, Darcie 
chose to bake a cake for 
the nurses at Lincoln 
Hospital. 

 
 
 

 
Oliver has 
continually 
worked hard on 
his home learning 
and is working on 
developing his 
spelling/writing 
skills.   
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This wonderful creation is by Maisy Twigg in 
Y6. It is one of her VE Day WW2 project 
pieces. She made a desert spitfire because 
her Great-Grandad served in Africa (they 
were known as Desert Rats). Miss Dawes is 
very proud of her! 
 
Here is a Wartime cooking project that Ruby 
completed! Looks YUMMY 
 

 
Lots of children and adults (including Mrs 
Foxwell) have been decorating their homes for 
VE day. More spectacular bunting has never been 
seen!  
 

 
 
The Year 6s have also been cracking morse 
codes. Here is Jedd’s message that he sent in for 
the teachers to translate:  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This writing by Tommy Collingwood is truly 
impressive – Well done, Tommy. 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
ONLINE LEARNING 

Remember that all teachers, for all year 
groups, are providing work for children on 

our school website. 

This work is to support you in providing 
learning at home. We have heard that lots of 
other activities are going on too, and lots of 
fun. This is special, unexpected, time to 
spend together as a family and we don’t 
want children becoming anxious about 
school work, or parents being distressed by 
home learning. If you are struggling 
remember to use the Year group email 
addresses to contact the teachers. 

Website: https://alfordprimary.co.uk/ (click 
on the ‘Home Learning’ tab to find your year 
group) 

If you have any questions, queries or would 
just like to share some work with us, please 
email:  

EYFS@alfordprimary.co.uk 

Year1@alfordprimary.co.uk 

Year2@alfordprimary.co.uk 

Year3@alfordprimary.co.uk 

Year4@alfordprimary.co.uk 

Year5@alfordprimary.co.uk 

Year6@alfordprimary.co.uk 
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And well done to the following children… 
 
Holly for learning the Lambeth Walk Dance…. 
 
Kai-Jai for correctly using the word ‘diabolical’… 
 
And… 
 
Joel for having to survive on the war-time rations 
of 2oz of sugar a month!!!! 
 

 


